














































































































We recognize and respect the fact that residents have the right to their own views
on wind development. However, we ask that the County Board make its decision
based on objectively verifiable information. The Health Department extensively
examined the potential of negative health impacts related to wind development and
concluded that almost all reported negative impacts are related to annoyance, a
completely subjective standard.

The adoption of the one-mile setback requirement created a precedent for collateral
attack on any development proposals approved by public officials. If annoyance is
the standard, and a one-mile setback is required to avoid annoyance, the Board
should be prepared for a request for the same setback when new roads, new
neighborhoods or any other developments that some members of the public find
annoying are being considered.

For the above reasons, we ask the County Board to reduce the setback in the
commercial wind zoning requirements to the distance previously adopted by its
decision of December 2018.

Sincerely,

/s/Kenneth C. Winston

Kenneth C. Winston

Director of Policy and Outreach
Nebraska Interfaith Power & Light
kwinston@inebraska.com 402-212-3737




EXHIBIT

tabbies®

Replace the language in subsection g.2 with the following:
For a non-participating lot, the setback shall be 5 times the turbine height, measured to

the closest exterior wall of the dwelling unit.
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